

March 20, 2013

Nancy Lawrence, Compliance Officer Bureau of Legal Services and Stewardship DEP - Green Acres Program Mail Code 501-01, P.O. Box 420 501 East State Street, 1st Floor Trenton, NJ 08625-0420

Dear Ms. Lawrence,

The Tenafly Nature Center (TNC) is proposing to use approximately two acres on Block 2702, Lot 1 in the Borough of Tenafly to build a new Education and Discovery Center. Proposed entry to the new building is opposite Kent Road, off East Clinton Avenue. Block 2702, Lot 1 is Green Acres encumbered property.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:36-25.6(a) of Green Acres rules, a hearing to obtain public comment will be held at Council Chambers in Tenafly's Borough Hall, located at 100 Riveredge Road, Tenafly, NJ 07670 on Tuesday, April 23, 2013 at 7:30 pm, regarding the proposed change in use on this parcel. TNC will be seeking any other variances, waivers, or modifications that may arise during the hearing. No formal action will be taken at this meeting.

For additional information please contact the Lissette Aportela-Hernandez, Municipal Clerk, Borough of Tenafly at 201-568-6100 or Jennifer Kleinbaum, Executive Director of the Tenafly Nature Center Association, 313 Hudson Avenue, Tenafly, NJ 07670 at 201-568-6093. Information explaining the proposal will be available at TNC, on TNC's website, www.tenaflynaturecenter.org, at Tenafly Public Library and Borough Hall.

Written comments may be submitted for a two-week period after the public hearing, ending May 7, to the Borough or TNC, with copies to:

NJ Department of Environmental Protection Green Acres Program Bureau of Legal Services & Stewardship Mail Code 501-01, PO Box 420 Trenton, NJ 08625-0420.

Jennifer Kleinbaum Executive Director

cc: Jewel Thomson-Chin, Borough Administrator Lissette Aportela-Hernandez, Borough Clerk

Executive Board

President
Michael Neus

1st Vice President Paul Keyes

2nd Vice President Risa Rosenberg

Treasurer Bruce Balsam

Secretary Jeff Toonkel

Members at Large Frank Fiorello Marilyn Katz

Trustees

Steven Abramowitz Jim Balakian John Purdy Judith Quincy Mary Beth Wilmit Nancy Wolinsky

Borough Council Liaison Barry Honig Jon Warms

Staff

Executive Director
Jennifer Kleinbaum

Education Director
Debora Davidson

Development Manager Lesley Whyard

Environmental Educators
Kathleen Farley
Chris Holstrom
Onnolee Jansen
Tim Palla, Comm. Asst.
Amanda Schuster, Sconts